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Respect for Human Dignity  
Fleeing to Home  

The courage to leave, the support to plan, a safe 

place to go; so many things are needed when a woman 

decides to flee an experience of domestic violence.  Even 

with outside support, fear and violence can paralyze 

families stuck in trauma.  Recovering from this violence, 

trauma, and family separation is a long, winding path with 

highs and lows that are unique for each person.  In no 

uncertain terms, itΩs complicated.  

The Transitional Living Center and MiryamΩs House 

serve this niche in the Spokane community, providing a 

place to rest, heal, recover and, sometimes, reunify for 

these survivors.  In 2016, 22 of the 28 women served in our 

transitional housing programs were survivors of domestic 

violence.  Nine of these women were actively fleeing an 

unsafe situation.  All nine of these women created a 

safety plan and sixteen of them attended a trauma 

recovery support group on site.  Perhaps most sobering, 

four of these women reported they were recent survivors of sexual assault.   

 At the Transitional Living Center (TLC) each family has their own apartment with a door 

that locks.  The sense of safety when the lock clicks is life-changing. New families emerge through 

the responsibility and stability available within these walls; but it isnΩt easy.  Stress takes a toll on 

children and mothers alike, causing challenging behaviors and testing limits.  Latent mental health 

and chemical dependence issues can become exacerbated.  Separation from a violent partner/

parent can cause a hurricane of emotions.   

 Through all this, a family is born.  Love and laughter tumble out of apartments.  Chore 

sheets get stickers.  Report cards, from both mothers and children, adorn the office walls.  

Children and mothers enroll in healthcare, counseling, and support services.  Permanent, 

affordable housing is found and families move on from TLC taking their next, brave step.   

 Fleeing from violence to finally find a home, fleeing to become  

{ÙĔġÙāÎÙė нлмт 

Transitions 

Great Grants! 
Thank you to: 

 Kalispel Tribe, Bank of America, Inland 
Northwest Community Foundation, 
Kiwanis Club of East Spokane, the 
Washington Foundation and STEP.   

 

Volunteers Make a 
Difference 

We are now seeking groups to help clean 
and paint apartments and individual 

volunteers to greet at the Womenôs Hearth, 
provide support at Miryamôs House, and sort 
donations at the Transitional Living Center.  
Contact us at vol@help4women.org 

    

Providing: 

Safety 

Support  
and 

Skills  

to more than 

1,600 women 

each year 

through  
 

 

THANK  YOU  

FOR YOUR  
SUPPORT! 

A treasured backpack finds a safe place. 
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¢Ǌŀƴǎƛǝƻƴǎ  

What Qualifies One to Become a Transitions Volunteer?  
(From a volunteer who wasnõt so sure!) 

 

 

 

 

 

T ô 
14  A  
G  O  
T  B  Y 

With the help of an 
energized golf 
committee, sponsors, 
donations from our 
community to our 
auctions, volunteers, 
and everyone who 
attendedñwe raised 
over $44,000 at our 
annual golf outing. 
The money raised will 
benefit our programs: 
The Womenõs Hearth, 
Transitional Living 
Center, Miryamõs 
House, EduCare, and 
the New Leaf Bakery 
Café.   
 
Special Thanks T  
O  S  
  
Gold Sponsors  
Bill and Mary   

Murphy  
Garco Construction 
Silver Sponsors  
Batteries + Bulbs 
Amy and Joe 

Galloway  
Gus Johnson Ford 
Itron  
Travis Pattern &   
   Foundry, Inc.  
 
Find your team photos 
on our website 
www.help4women.org  

 Maybe youΩve thought about getting more deeply involved 
in TransitionsΩ work, maybe you havenΩt. Before last year, I had no 
direct experience with non-profit organizations, and my education 
and more than thirty years of experience in engineering and 
business administration didnΩt seem to be qualifications a non-
profit would need in a volunteer. 

 So Ƙƻǿ did I become a Transitions' volunteer? It was the 
mission that drew me in: "Transitions works to end poverty and 
homelessness for women and children in Spokane." My path to 
becoming a volunteer began in 2010, when a co-worker invited me 

to attend the άPeople Who Care (PWC) Event.έ The Executive Director's presentation included a 
story about her annual Priest Lake weekend retreat. Around the campfire several friends talked 
about some difficulties they were facing – health issues, relationship challenges, financial 
difficulties, etc. She then said something that still resonates with me to this day – that difference 
between what they were facing and what homeless women face every day, was that they all had 
dynamic support networks.  

Previously, I had never given much thought to the lives of homeless women. It then 
became clear to me: how can we expect anyone to pull themselves out of homelessness, 
unemployment, or deal with substance abuse, without compassionate, affirming support? 
Subsequent PWC events reinforced this message, presentations by women who experienced 
total despair, yet with the services, support, and love offered by Transitions, its staff, and a village 
of volunteers, turned their lives around. 

In 2012, I led a team of fellow employees on a community service project. Remembering 
the PWC events, I recommended that we serve Transitions. On a cold spring day, our team 
tackled the Transitions' Growing Hope Garden, building several new raised beds, adding mulch, 
and doing general spring cleanup. Following lunch we toured around the Transitional Living 
Center. In addition to the TLC facility, I was especially impressed with the dedication of 
TransitionΩs staff. 

The following year, I attended dinner at Miryam's House. ΨBreaking breadΩ with these 
women, listening to them open their hearts and share their stories, left me with a conclusion that 
I did not expect to reach. Despite their previous situations, and although many did not realize it, 
these wonderful women were among the strongest people I had ever met. These women were 
facing incredible adversity and, with the support of Transitions, were putting their lives on paths 
toward stability and self-sufficiency.  

Upon retirement, I knew it was time to more deeply engage as a volunteer in fulfilling 
Transitions' mission. In January 2016, I joined the Program Committee, later accepting the 
position of Committee Chair and joining the Board of Directors. As it turns out, my professional 
background and experience have proven valuable as I tackled a number of administrative tasks, 
freeing time for staff and other volunteers to focus directly on services and participants.  So, as I 
discovered, if you're not sure that your skills and experience are a good fit for volunteering at 
Transitions, just remember that "it takes a village." As a volunteer, I'm now receiving more 
rewards and satisfaction than on any job IΩve ever had!  

DŀǊȅ YƭƛƴƎǎǇƻǊƴ 

Board Member Gary Klingsporn 

Be a Table Captain at the People Who Care Event 
Table Captains are the heart of our annual People Who Care Event. Our theme this year is respect 
for human dignity. Each table captain fills a table of 8 by creating their own guest list and joining us 
for an inspirational one-hour program.  You can fill a table at breakfast, lunch, or both! YouΩll  hear 
stories of inspiration from  participants, and hear from keynote speaker Sandy Williams, the editor 
of The Black Lens.  The People Who Care Event is our largest fundraiser of the year - these dollars 
allow us to serve more than 1,600 women and children each year.    
 

For more information, visit www.help4women.org or contact Mary Reinbold at 
mreinbold@help4women.org or call 509-328-6702.  
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 Food Banks Provide More Than Just a Meal  

  άMaking ends meet.έ ItΩs a 

common refrain during food bank day at 

the WomenΩs Hearth. The last food bank in 

June served a bustling line of 76 women. 

Jolie, a staff member at the WomenΩs 

Hearth explained, άAt the end of the 

month, many women run out of resources 

and depend on the WomenΩs Hearth food 

bank to get them by until the next month.έ 

During the first six months of 2017, 687 

women have visited the food bank.  

 The volunteers for food bank 

unload the food with help from the women and staff at the Hearth in an orderly, well-

orchestrated assembly line. Many have been a part of the weekly routine for years. Karen, a 

food bank volunteer for 4 years, explained why she helps out every week, άI have an affinity 

for people in need and I feel a real connection to them. Volunteering with Transitions gives me 

a sense of purpose. Everyone has a story to share. I encourage people to give a little of 

themselves and volunteer here.έ Larry has been volunteering at various Transitions programs 

for years. Today, heΩs at the food bank offering packages of dates. He convinces those who are 

wary of the fruit to give them a try; laughter ensues when a woman vocalizes her disdain for 

figs. Soon the bags and boxes the women use as containers are full and itΩs time to clean up.      

 The food bank encompasses more than just food distribution. Kylene, an AmeriCorps 

staff member, plans health classes around the distribution of food. She focuses on nutrition 

information including food preparation, dietary facts, and a άLunch and Learnέ series in 

conjunction with student nurses from Washington State University and Gonzaga University.  

 The άLunch and Learnέ program offers opportunities for the women at the Hearth to 

learn how to prepare food from the food bank. άIt is a good opportunity to both feed the 

women and teach them how to cook for themselves.έ Kylene described the community-

building environment created by learning how to make a dish using some of the more unusual 

items from the food bank like catfish or duck. Staff and students also found the series 

educational.  άIt was exciting to branch out from topics on nutrition into other topics 

impacting womenΩs health. For example, a retired OB/GYN doctor came to speak to the 

women about hormones and menopause.έ Future health talks include a presentation from a 

naturopath doctor who has worked with homeless women in Seattle. 

Food bank is every Thursday at the WomenΩs Hearth; check the monthly calendar on our 

website at www.help4women.org/programs/the-womens-hearth.  
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Caption describing pic-

ture or graphic. 

  
%ÎÄÉÎÇ 0ÏÖÅÒÔÙ 
ÁÎÄ 
(ÏÍÅÌÅÓÓÎÅÓÓ 
ÈÁÓ .ÅÖÅÒ 
4ÁÓÔÅÄ 3Ï 
'ÏÏÄȣ 
 
4ÈÅ .Å× ,ÅÁÆ "ÁËÅÒÙ 
#ÁÆÅǲ ÉÓ Á ÓÏÃÉÁÌ 
ÅÎÔÅÒÐÒÉÓÅȟ ÊÏÂ ÔÒÁÉÎÉÎÇ 
ÐÒÏÇÒÁÍ ÔÈÁÔ ÈÅÌÐÓ 
ÉÎÄÉÖÉÄÕÁÌÓ ÏÖÅÒÃÏÍÅ  
ÂÁÒÒÉÅÒÓ ÔÏ ÍÁÉÎÓÔÒÅÁÍ 
ÅÍÐÌÏÙÍÅÎÔȢ 4ÈÅ 
ÔÒÁÉÎÅÅÓ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ 
ÐÒÏÇÒÁÍ ÃÁÎ ÁÃÃÅÓÓ 
ÂÏÔÈ Á φ ÍÏÎÔÈ 
ÔÒÁÉÎÉÎÇ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ËÉÔÃÈÅÎ 
ÁÎÄ Á φ ×ÅÅË ÔÒÁÉÎÉÎÇ 
ÁÔ ÏÕÒ ÃÁÆÅǲ ÌÏÃÁÔÉÏÎȢ   
 
7ÉÔÈ Á ÓÕÐÐÏÒÔÉÖÅ 
ÌÅÁÒÎÉÎÇ ÅÎÖÉÒÏÎÍÅÎÔȟ 
ÔÈÅ ÐÒÏÇÒÁÍ ÂÏÁÓÔÓ Á 
φπϷ ÊÏÂ ÏÒ ÅÄÕÃÁÔÉÏÎÁÌ 
ÐÒÏÇÒÁÍ ÐÌÁÃÅÍÅÎÔ 
ÒÁÔÅ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÔÉÍÅ ÏÆ 
ÇÒÁÄÕÁÔÉÏÎȢ   
 
#ÏÎÓÉÄÅÒ ÓÕÐÐÏÒÔÉÎÇ 
ÔÈÉÓ ÉÍÐÏÒÔÁÎÔ ÁÓÐÅÃÔ 
ÏÆ ÏÕÒ ÍÉÓÓÉÏÎ ÂÙ 
ÖÉÓÉÔÉÎÇ ÏÕÒ ÍÏÎÔÈÌÙ 
ÂÁËÅ ÓÁÌÅÓȟ ÖÉÓÉÔÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ  
ÃÁÆÅǲ ÁÔ ρς % υÔÈȟ ÏÒ 
ÏÒÄÅÒÉÎÇ ÃÁÔÅÒÉÎÇ 
ÔÏÄÁÙȦ  
 
 
&ÉÎÄ ÍÏÒÅ ÉÎÆÏÒÍÁÔÉÏÎ 
ÁÎÄ ÏÕÒ ÃÁÔÅÒÉÎÇ ÍÅÎÕȡ 
×××ȢÈÅÌÐτ×ÏÍÅÎȢÏÒÇ 
 

 

 

 a survivor, they emerge. They made the choices to be safe, Transitions provided the 
means to achieve the goal.  To support these life-changing choices you can become a 
Sponsor or Table    Captain at our October 5th People Who Care Event.  Help us spread the 
word about the amazing work our participants are doing every day by filling a table of 8 at 
our lunch or breakfast.   
 

Find more information online at www.help4women.org/people-who-care, or give us a call 
at (509)328-6702.  We canΩt be successful without you.  

²ƻƳŜƴ ŘƛǎǇƭŀȅƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƘŜŀƭǘƘȅ ŎƘƻƛŎŜǎ ŀǘ ¢ƘŜ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ IŜŀǊǘƘΦ   

http://www.help4women.org/people-who-care
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New Leaf Bakery Café 
509-496-0396 

 
WomenΩs Hearth 
509-455-4249 

 
MiryamΩs House 
509-747-9222 

 
EduCare 

509-325-8632 
  

Transitional Living Center 
509-325-2959 

 
Transitions 
Administration 

3128 North Hemlock 
Spokane, WA 99205 
Admin: 509-328-6702 

 
Sign up for our e-news at 
www.help4women.org 

 
Follow us on 

 

SAVE THE DATEΥ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅΣ hŎǘƻōŜǊ рΣ нлмт 
BREAKFASTΥ тΥол-уΥол ŀƳ όŘƻƻǊǎ ƻǇŜƴ ŀǘ тΥлл ŀƳύ μ LUNCHΥ bƻƻƴ-м ǇƳ όŘƻƻǊǎ ƻǇŜƴ ŀǘ ммΥол ŀƳύ 

LOCATIONΥ IƻǘŜƭ w[ όCƻǊƳŜǊƭȅ wŜŘ [ƛƻƴ Lƴƴ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ tŀǊƪύΣ оло ² bƻǊǘƘ wƛǾŜǊ 5ǊƛǾŜ 

QUESTIONS? /ƻƴǘŀŎǘ aŀǊȅ wŜƛƴōƻƭŘ ŀǘ ƳǊŜƛƴōƻƭŘϪƘŜƭǇпǿƻƳŜƴΦƻǊƎ ƻǊ Ŏŀƭƭ рлф-ону-стлн 

How can you help 
respect thrive for the 
women and children 
at Transitions?   

 
 

Sponsor 
Table Captain 

RSVP 
Volunteer 
Donate 


